students. At the close of the meeting all students desirous of joining, were given on opportunity to sign the service rolls and take the oath of allegiance. The result of this was that upwards of 300 members were enrolled. At the second meeting held later in the same month in Molson Hall, the Association was definitely organized, and the following officers were elected:—

Hon. President.—Prof. Gregor.
Hon. Vice-President.—Prof. Ruttan.
Hon. Secretary.—Prof. Tory.
Hon. Captain.—Prof. Capper.
Captain.—N. C. Mersereau, Med. '05.
Secretary.—F. C. Scrimger, Med. '05.
Treasurer.—E. McGougan, Arts '04.
Sergeants.—E. M. Fyshe, Med. '04.
F. B. Gurd, Med. '06.
G. McMurtry, Sci. '04.
E. McCuaig, Sci. '04.

Requisitions were forwarded to Ottawa immediately after this meeting for fifty rifles and 25,000 rounds of ammunition, and racks were constructed in the basement of the Arts Building to receive them. Their arrival was, however, delayed until after college had closed and no shooting was done until this fall. Immediately on the opening of college the shooting commenced. Notices of the days on which there was to be rifle practice were posted by the captain, and all members desirous of attending handed in their names to the caretaker of the racks-the Janitor of the Arts Building-who reported their number to the captain so that arrangements for the requisite number of targets The shooting was kept up until the cold put an end could be made. to it. The necessary instruction was given by the officers of the Association, one or more of whom was always present, and these always attended to the keeping of the scores and to maintenance of discipline The attendance at the practices was always very good, notwithstanding the distance out and the length of time required to make the trip.

At the close of the season it was found that one hundred and forty men had attended the practices and half of this number had completed